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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



February 8, 2018
Place:



3rd Floor Conference Room                                






500 North Calvert Street  






Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Present:


Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E., Chairman
H. C. Harclerode, P.E., Vice Chairman

Pastor Farinas, P.E., Secretary

Sallye E. Perrin, P.E.






Sandra Murphy






Justin Williams, Esq.
Others Present:
Steve Long, Executive Director






James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director






Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board






Susan Cherry, Chief of Litigation
Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator



Shontae Moore, Administrative Specialist
Samir Qadir

Absent:   


David G. Mongan, P.E.





Karl Rickert, P.E. 


_________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Arndt called the meeting to order at 9:47 a.m.

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2017 Board meeting as submitted.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY



Motion (II) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously carried to approve 34 applications for reciprocity as follows:



52273  Moaaz A. Abugoukh



52276  Andrew E. Boehm


52274  Jessica L. Allen




52277  Justin H. Boudreau


52275  Robert W. Anderson



51277  Scott M. Bouvia
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (Cont’d)



52178  Jeffrey A. Bragg





52286  Maarten J. Leeuwrik



52278  Matthew J. Brockman




52183  Arif R. Malick



52179  Patrick T. Connor, Jr.




52184  Robert J. Miller, III


52279  Anthony A. Dimascio




52185  Rodney D. Mons


52280  David G. Downs





49863  Adam Morse


52281  Eric S. Ettinger





52186  Paul M. Parsoneault


52180  Aaron P. Falkenmeyer



46968  Rajesh K. Poudel


52181  Peter Goodwin





52287  Petru Racz


51718  Karunaker Reddy Gujja



52187  David D. Rice


52281  Timothy J. Harnly





52188  Zuzana Skovajsova


52182  Muhammad Ibrahim




52176  Tomasz Slowik






52283  Heather L. Keidenreich



52288  Kristin M. Westover


52284  Laura Khouvilay





52175  Laurie L. Williams


52285  Paul D. Lebel






52174  Birhanu Yazew
EXECUTIVE SESSION



Motion (III) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 9:49 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §3-305(b)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:52 a.m.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT 
Mr. Farinas reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee

at its meeting on February 8, 2018.

16-PE-05

OAH decision pending

16-PE-24

Close



16-PE-31

Authorized Administrative Action


17-PE-14

Close


17-PE-20

Investigating



17-PE-27

Authorized Administrative Action


17-PE-34

Authorized Administrative Action


17-PE-94

Investigating

17-PE-96

Investigating



18-PE-01

Investigating



18-PE-02

Authorized Administrative Action


18-PE-03

Appealed, Baltimore City Circuit Court


18-PE-18

Authorized Administrative Action


18-PE-19

Close


18-PE-33

Investigating
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT (Cont’d)
18-PE-37
Authorized Administrative Action

18-PE-44
Close
18-PE-59
Board Hearing

18-PE-60      
Close

18-PE-64      
Authorized Administrative Action
18-PE-65
Close
18-PE-66
Close
18-PE-68
Close
18-PE-69

Close
18-PE-71

Authorized Administrative Action
Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously

carried to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.
APPEARANCE OF DENIED EIT CERTIFICATE APPLICANT 



Mr. Samir Qadir passed the Fundamentals of Engineering (FE) examination on October 30, 2017 and applied for an EIT certificate but was denied because he did not meet the Board’s educational requirements.  He appealed the denial at the December 2017 meeting but the Board upheld its decision because he did not meet the basic science and mathematics requirements. He attended the Board meeting to find out what courses he should complete in order to qualify for an Engineer-In-Training (EIT) Certificate.   Mr. Harclerode informed him of what types of courses would qualify him for an EIT certificate. 
NEW BUSINESS – None
OLD BUSINESS

CPC Reciprocity and Ethics Courses



Chairman Arndt stated that when the amended Continuing Professional Competency (CPC) requirements were voted on, the Board agreed to discuss CPC reciprocity and ethics. The Board first discussed how to determine a home state for CPC reciprocity.  Ms. Perrin stated that NCEES uses a yearly reporting system which can accommodate the reporting for any state no matter how often the license has to be renewed. Ms. Perrin added that there should be a presentation on how to record CPC with NCEES.  She also feels that no state would accept Maryland’s requirements since the number of professional development hours has been reduced from 24 to 16.  Mr. Long added that the only state accepting requirements of a home state is New Jersey and they are having problems auditing their licensees. 


Chairman Arndt stated that MSPE supports CPC reciprocity.  The Board suggested that MSPE be encouraged to reach out to their colleagues on the national level regarding CPC reciprocity.  



Chairman Arndt stated that licensees are encouraging the Board to develop and administer an online ethics course.  Mr. Long contacted other state Boards through Basecamp regarding their ethics requirements and found that the Louisiana Board offers an online ethics course. Licensees must pass a test and before they can renew their license. The Board agreed to pursue the issue. Future discussions will include the content of an ethics course along with possible mechanisms to offer the course.  
Proposed Regulations on Digital Signatures

      Ms. Trust reported that the proposed changes to the digital signature regulations have not yet been signed by Secretary Schultz and reminded the Board that they have not yet taken a vote regarding the proposed changes. Chairman Arndt stated that the changes proposed by the Board would remove any technology specific language.  

Motion (V) was made by Chairman Arndt, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and 

unanimously carried to approve the proposed changes to the digital signature requirements. 

CPC COMMITTEE REPORT 


Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Mr. Harclerode, and unanimously

carried to approve the CPC provider application of Sherman Engineering.  The Board discussed the application of Critical Systems, LLC which submitted an application on November 3, 2017.  An email requesting detailed resumes from the presenters was sent on November 3, 2017 and again on December 1, 2017, and a voice message was left on January 3, 2018 requesting the same information but no response has been received.  The Board agreed to hold incomplete CPC Provider applications for four months (instead of six months) before denying the applications. 

REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



Mr. Long reported that other state requirements for retired status are based on age, number of years of licensure, or a combination of both. 
Chairman Arndt stated that the Board’s options are to keep our requirements for retired status the same, relax our requirements, or to incorporate an age requirement. The Board will discuss this issue in more depth at a future meeting. 



Mr. Long brought up an issue with continuing education audits and reinstatements.  Previously, the Board voted to audit all licensees that apply for reinstatement for compliance to the CPC regulations. This has resulted in numerous disciplinary actions settled by Consent Orders with fines. The licensee may be required to report the disciplinary action to other state Boards. Mr. Long suggested that instead of fining a reinstatement applicant for non-compliance, the application should be denied, allowing the applicant to reapply once the continuing education requirements have been met. 


Motion (VII) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Mr. Farinas, and unanimously

carried to change the procedure for applicants applying for reinstatement as follows: applicants for reinstatement will be notified at the time of application that they have 30 days to submit proof of completion of the CPC requirements. If the applicant fails to show compliance or does not respond within 30 days, the applicant will be notified that their application will be administratively closed and their money refunded if not completed within the next 30 days.  
REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL


Ms. Trust reported that a paid sick leave bill will go into effect on February 11, 2018. The DLLR will be responsible for enforcing the new law.  She also mentioned that the Department must now regulate vending machines and that the moratorium for submitting any new proposed regulations will end on February 12, 2018. 

CORRESPONDENCE
Memo Regarding the 2018 Legislative Session Policy


The Board received a memo from Secretary Schulz dated December 13, 2017 regarding the 2018 Legislation Policy.  
Memo Regarding Change in Financial Disclosure Filing Requirements


The Board received an email from Secretary Schultz dated January 2, 2018 regarding changes in the financial disclosure requirements. Effective October 1, 2017, filers must report indebtedness to entities that do business with or are regulated by their governmental unit. Also on or before January 15 of each year the governmental unit shall provide any individual who is required to file a financial disclosure statement a list of entities that did business with the governmental unit during the proceeding calendar year. 
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


 There were 87 applications, supported by NCEES Model Law Engineer records that were administratively approved for licensure.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, APRIL 13, 2018


Adel M. Ahmeddin






Michael McCoy


Zain Alwash








Eric McCormick


Ponkamon Aumansub






John M. McGowan


Abdourahamane Barry





Eric J. Miller


Cole Bauer








Franklin H. Miller


Pedram Bemani Yazdi





Sahar Nabaee


Justin J. Bernd








Thierry N. Ngassa


Garry R. Brock







Constant A. Nortey


Andrew T. Campbell






Ankur Patel


Pranoy Choudhury






Anthony W. Patrick


Paige V. Crawford






Andrew C. Provonche


Joshua Curley








Aaron D. Ramsay


Olaoluwa A. 
Dairo






Jeffrey S. Riling


John D. Davis








Joseph C. Rockovich


Tyler J. Dietz








Cesar W. Rodriguez


Kyra H. Dragone







Sergio A. Rodriquez


Anita E. Dwyer







Virginio F. Rollamas


Nathan P. Evans







Mosab Salah-Aldeen


Eileen S. Fahrmeier






Jamal S. Saleem


Mark Franz








Wilfredo F. Sermonia


Vincent A. Fransco






Suketu G. Shah


Aklilu M. Habtermariam





Sam Sibani


Michael P. Hardesty






Timothy J. Steinhilber


John C. Haser








Sadia A. Sylla


Matthew R. Henry







Benjamin E. Szoke


Charles H. Hergesheimer





Zacharie Tankoua


Richard W. Hooke






Benjamin J. Taylor


Nafis S. Hyder








Jacob P. Taylor


Keisha I. Isaac-Ricketts





Christopher G. Tyson


Khalid A. Ishag







John Tyszkiewicz


Charles W. Jackson






Matthew C. Ward


Maria C. Jaime







Patrick J. Wellein


Butto Joo









Jianfeng Wen


Nichole V. Lacouve






Jessica R. Weron


Tyra L. Lalor








Venedra D. Whigham


Ivelina Lambova







Keagan J. Wisdom


Daniel R. Macritchie






Chad R. Wyzga


Armelle P. Malcomb






Minglei Xiao


Uthappa Mandepanda






Chung-Fu Yang


Michael Manley







Mikhail Zhidkov


Cory S. McLaughlin
APPLICATIONS DENIED
 FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE 

ENGINEERING EXAMINATION, APRIL 13, 2018

Motion (VIII) was made by Mr. Farinas, seconded by Ms. Perrin, and unanimously

carried to deny three applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering examination for insufficient engineering work experience.


OTHER BUSINESS



The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 8, 2018. A couple of the Board members stated they will not be able to attend that meeting.  Chairman Arndt asked that Mr. Long poll the Board members, particularly those not in attendance today to ensure there will be a quorum for the March Board meeting. 

ADJOURNMENT 



Motion (IX) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Williams, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:04 p.m.

__________  With Corrections           

______x____ Without Corrections


Signed by:  Steven Arndt







Dated:  March 8, 2018
